Carter Memorial Library Board

Monday January 21, 2019

4:30 PM

1. Call to Order President Lisa Sharkey called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM in the Alder Room at the Carter Memorial Library.

2. Roll: Director Julie Stobbe, Lisa Sharkey, Marge Franzke, Barbara Hodgen, Stacey Wright, Tom Ellis, Jim Braasch, Nicole Bahn.

Director Stobbe requested to amend the agenda to reflect the deletion of December 2018 Revenues and Expenditures and to replace it with the addition of the 2019 computer replacement estimate. Tom Ellis motion, Nicole Bahn 2nd to place the 2019 computer replacement estimate sheet item on the agenda instead of the December 2018 Revenues and Expenditures item. Motion passed unanimously.

3. Business    
a. Minutes: The following changes were noted in the expansion meeting minutes: 1) Header should have the correct date, November 12, not November 13. 2) Change wording as such: The final applicants, to be interviewed, will then fill out the City of Omro’s Job Application. Only the applicants who will be interviewed should fill out the job application. 3) spelling correction, How comfortable do you feel with fundraising, and grant writing? NOT writhing.  Tom Ellis motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to accept the minutes of the November 12, 2018 expansion meeting as corrected. Motion passed unanimously. 

b. Minutes: Barbara Hodgen motion, Stacey Wright 2nd to accept the minutes of the November 19, 2018 regular board meeting as received. Motion passed unanimously.

c. Revenues November 2018: There might be some issues with the May property and the tenant’s need to find more affordable housing. Property manager Joe Benoit will be following up on the payment issues. Add to the next meeting agenda discussion on how the library can use the money in the rent account and can it be used for expenses at the library as well as the rental units? The board also has to determine how much of the fund should be moved to the Oshkosh Foundation account. 

d. Expenditures November 2018: Add to the next meeting agenda the movement of some of the money from the “Future Capital Expenditure” account to the Oshkosh Foundation account. The Oshkosh Northwestern subscription continues to increase while the quality of the paper is deteriorating. There might be a possibility that the library subscribe to the Oshkosh Herald newspaper instead of or in addition to the Northwestern and continuing the Omro Herald. The line entry for expenditure “Superior Chemical” will be deleted, the bill was incorrectly sent to the library. Jim Braasch motion, Tom Ellis 2nd to approve the November 2018 revenues and expenditures statements as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

e. 2018-2019 Director goal review: The board was presented with a summary of what Director Stobbe’s goals were and the progress made on those goals. The board should come to the next meeting prepared to add goals that might possibly be included in Director Stobbe’s library goals as well as her self-assessment and performance evaluation.

f. Library goals-strategic planning workshop: various libraries have been offered the opportunity to participate in the “Small Public Library Strategic Planning Cohort Pilot” program where professionals will assist small libraries with strategic planning in the form of two day long workshops, held in May and September. Every participating library is asked to include 4-5 people, which should include the library director, a friends of the library member, a board member and persons from the community. The cost is $1,875 per library. Stacey Wright motion, Barbara Hodgen 2nd to use the impact fee account from 2019 to pay for this expense. Discussion: before committing to money, the board needed to know if there was anyone interested in attending the workshops. Director Stobbe said she would attend, Marge Franzke will attend as a board member, it was hoped that the new P/R person would attend, and there is a new Friends member that would probably be interested. Motion passed unanimously after this discussion.

g. Public Relations Position Update: Barbara Hodgen, Erin Calvin, and Director Stobbe interviewed three people for the new P/R position; there were a total of five applicants. The position will be offered to an individual that has graphic design experience as well as other attributes. Add to the next meeting agenda to invite the new P/R person to attend our next meeting and ask her if she will need anything to assist in her new position (laptop, etc.).

gg. Computer replacement estimate: Director Stobbe currently replaces computers every seven years and is requesting the purchase of two new public computers that are in need of updating. Barbara Hodgen motion, Stacey Wright 2nd to approve the 2019 computer replacement estimate cost. Discussion: Should the board cap the cost of the new computers “not to exceed”? It was thought that the estimate would be the actual cost, no need for exceptions. Motion passed unanimously after this discussion.

h. New Board Member: the board is still short one member. Director Stobbe will put out another media blast for one more month in an effort to recruit one more member. After that, Stobbe will be looking for recommendations of people to ask, there already is a short list of people.

4. Informational items

a. Statistics: A report was presented by Stobbe, which documented meeting room usage, program offerings, proctoring, and general library operations statistics for November and December 2018.
b. Director Report: 1) Director Stobbe has completed staff evaluations. 2) Food for fines was successful with 134 items brought in to cancel out $72.65 in library fines. The food was given to the food pantry and the police department. 3) Stobbe remains on a technology committee, which meets with other libraries. 4) Stobbe will start the state report next month. 5) Stobbe presented the board with information regarding two conferences that are offered for board members. 6) The annual library open house has traditionally been held during National Library week, which is April 7-13, 2019. This year the Omro Care Center is hosting their annual Easter Egg hunt event on April 13th, which might conflict with the open house. The March board meeting will center on the open house planning and the board was asked to think about alternatives, could the open house be in the evening? What format should we use? Guest speaker? Last year there was a horrible snowstorm but it was thought that otherwise it would have been highly attended. It is hoped that the new P/R person would have some input in the open house. 7) Stobbe is near completion on her continuing education credits.

Jim Braasch offered information that might come into play if city hall can push forward with a new building site that possibly could include the library. City Hall and the library are in desperate need of expansion and renovation.

Tom Ellis provided information on the cost that Winnebago County incurred as a result of county residents using libraries from other counties (Green Lake and Fond du Lac counties).

5. Adjournment: Jim Braasch motion, Tom Ellis 2nd to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment at 6:09 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Marge Franzke, secretary

2019 Board Meeting Schedule :

Meetings will be held on the third Monday of the month at 4:30 p.m. 

January 21, 2019 Board – Director Goals

February 18, 2019 – Evaluation of Director

March 18, 2019 – Open House Planning

April 15, 2019

May 20, 2019 – Reorganize Board

June 17, 2019

July 15, 2019

August 19, 2019

September 16, 2019

October 21, 2019

November 18, 2019

December 16, 2019

